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	To:
	Budget and Fiscal Affairs Committee
	From:
	Michelle Mitchell, Director

Finance Department



	
	
	Date:
	April 2, 2010

	
	
	Subject:
	Houston Airport System Series 2010A Senior Lien Revenue Refunding Bonds


The purpose of this memorandum is to summarize an upcoming transaction to support the $92.9 million Houston Airport System (“HAS”) Series 2005A Subordinate Lien Revenue Refunding Bonds (“Series 2005A Bonds”).  A specific Request for Council Action (“RCA”) is expected to be brought before Council later in April.

The Series 2005A Bonds are variable rate demand bonds (“VRDBs”).  VRDBs are long term bonds that are remarketed periodically (in this case, weekly) at short term interest rates.  The VRDBs have provided a cost-effective method of financing a portion of the HAS Capital Improvement Program (“CIP”).  The current liquidity facility that supports these bonds will expire on July 1, 2010 and will not be renewed.
The American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009, includes an “AMT Holiday”, which allows certain private activity bonds otherwise subject to AMT
, such as the Series 2005A Bonds, to be issued as Non-AMT.  This provides greater market access and more favorable borrowing rates.  Therefore, the FWG recommends refunding the Series 2005A Bonds with the Houston Airport System Series 2010A Senior Lien Revenue Refunding Bonds (“Series 2010A Bonds”) that will be structured to bear a short-term rating similar to the Series 2005A bonds being refunded. The refunding will be structured in such a way as to allow the City to retain the option to convert the Series 2010A Bonds to fixed rate bonds in the future.
The details, including parties recommended to participate in this transaction, will be presented to Council through an RCA that is forthcoming. 
Recommendation

The FWG recommends approval of this transaction.
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